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January 25, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interagency agreement with the City of Normandy Park regarding improvements to the Sylvester Road Bridge.
The Sylvester Road Bridge is located within the City of Normandy Park.  The city obtained a grant through the federal Highway Bridge Program to rehabilitate the bridge.  The grant requires that the project be administered by an agency that has been certified by the Washington State Department of Transportation’s (WSDOT) TransAid Division to inspect, manage, document, and otherwise administer federal contracts.
Because the City of Normandy Park doesn’t have such certification, the city has requested that the King County Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division (RSD) provide these services.  The RSD has received certification from WSDOT to act in the capacity of a Certificate Acceptance agency.  WSDOT has approved the city’s request and supports the RSD in providing this service.
RSD has worked with the city over the last year to define roles and responsibilities related to the rehabilitation of the Sylvester Road Bridge, and to incorporate this project into the RSD’s work program.  The agreement lays out respective responsibilities, ensuring the RSD can perform this work while still attending to its work program for unincorporated King County.  Additionally, the RSD has scheduled staff resources and obtained spending authority to meet the requirements of this work program item.

The work the RSD will perform for the City of Normandy Park offers a unique opportunity to facilitate a regional approach to transportation issues.  Not only will the city benefit from utilizing the skills and expertise of RSD staff, the RSD will also benefit by being able to retain skilled staff while cultivating a collaborative spirit in the regional transportation community.
I recommend that the King County Council approve this ordinance.
If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator in the RSD, at 206-296-3724.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT
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